

MEMORANDUM

To: Vinson Hall Retirement Community Residents, Family and Staff

From: Libby Bush, CEO, Rick Bova, CFO/COO, and Lisa Desmond, Senior

Director of Clinical Operations

Subject: Campus-Wide COVID-19 Update

Date: September 5, 2021

We have learned that a fully vaccinated Sylvestery staff member tested detected for COVID-19. At present, no Sylvestery residents are displaying symptoms connected with COVID-19. In the next few days, we will test all Sylvestery residents. We will also perform contact tracing to determine who, if anyone, had contact with the detected staff member.

In accordance with the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services, all Arleigh Burke Pavilion (ABP) and Sylvestery staff members are regularly tested. There are currently no detected cases of COVID-19 among ABP, Vinson Hall or Willow Oak residents or staff who are on campus.

This detected case serves as a reminder to continue to follow infection control practices both at home and while visiting VHRC:

- Thoroughly wash or sanitize your hands,
- Maintain a distance of six feet or more from individuals you do not know well and avoid large crowds,
- Wear a mask that covers both your nose and mouth, and
- Stay home and away from others if you feel sick.